

February 18, 2014

Delivered by Courier and E-mail

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. – 2014 Electricity Distribution Rate Application – Board File No.EB-2013-0159

We are writing to you today with respect to Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.'s ("Oakville Hydro's") responses to Board Staff and intervenor interrogatories in this proceeding.

Procedural Order No.2 provides that Oakville Hydro's responses to interrogatories in this matter are due tomorrow, February 19, 2014. Oakville Hydro has been working diligently to have its responses to the interrogatories prepared for filing by the Board's deadline. However, Oakville Hydro has determined that it will require a brief period of additional time in order to finalize them. Oakville Hydro anticipates that it will be able to deliver its responses to the interrogatories on or before Friday, February 21, 2014.

We regret any inconvenience this may cause, but we trust that this will be acceptable to the Board, and we thank you for your consideration in this regard. Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours very truly,

Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.

Per:

Mary Caputi

Director, Regulatory Affairs

c.c. Harold Thiessen, OEB Intervenors of Record